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June 3, 2024

To: Principal Zabel

Fr: John Nolan, ES&A Director, Capital Projects

Re: Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act Notification

The Asbestos Hazard Emergency Response Act (AHERA) is a Federal Regulation which mandated all
school districts to identify all building materials in their facilities which contain asbestos. As a result of
this regulation, a Management Plan has been prepared for each facility identifying all asbestos
containing building materials. The Management Plans are located in the central office of each facility,
and in the Environmental Safety & Assessment Department of Capital Projects.

The AHERA regulation requires the District to notify all parent/teacher organizations of the
Management Plans. Attached, please find the Washoe County School District’s official notification.

It is requested that you announce this notification at your next meeting. Additionally, please publish the
notice “as is” in you next newsletter.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact John Nolan, ES&A Director, at 775-325-
8491, Capital Projects Department, Washoe County School District.

Attachment

Cc: Winnemucca ES PTA/FACE/PTO/Booster



WASHOE COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT
ASBESTOS HAZARD EMERGENCY RESPONSE ACT
MANAGEMENT PLAN NOTIFICATION

On October 22, 1986, the President of the United States, signed into law the Asbestos Hazard
Emergency Response Act (AHERA) to CFR 763. AHERA requires all school districts throughout
the United States, including Washoe County School District, to inspect their schools for asbestos
and to develop a Management Plan which identified the location of all asbestos in each school.

A requirement of AHERA is that Washoe County School District is to notify the public annually
that these Management Plans are available for review in each school’s main office.

The AHERA Management Plans are available by contacting the school’s administrative office. If
additional information is requested, please contact the Washoe County School District, Capital
Projects Department, Regulated Systems and Assessment at 775-325-8491.



